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9th February 2016
Dear Parent/s, Guardian/s,

Closures:

I wish to remind you that the school will be closed for the Mid-Term Break on Thursday 18th and Friday 19th February.
We have been informed that the school will be used as a polling station on the day of the General Election. Therefore, the school will be closed on Friday 26th February.
School Website:
We are currently changing and updating our website. We will be linking up with town.ie and launching our new website in the coming months. We require 4 local sponsors to sponsor our website. If you have a business and you would like to become one of our four sponsors, please contact me. If you know of any local business who might like to sponsor our website, please ask them to get in touch with me.
Uniform:

The full school (grey) uniform must be worn to school every day. The navy uniform is for P.E. days only. All pupils in all classes are expected to wear the uniform every day. 
5 a side Indoor Gaelic Football:
Well done to our 5 a side Gaelic football teams who participated in a “Cumann na mBunscol” indoor competition on the 28th January in Letterkenny Community Centre. Our boys’ team performed very well on the day and our girls’ team reached the final. Their coaches Mr Gallagher, Mr MacMathúna, Ms McMenamin and Mr McFadden were very pleased with the teams’ performances. Lunchtime training is continuing as further “Cumann na mBunscol” competitions are due to start soon.
Credit Union Quiz;
The school entered 4 teams in the Letterkenny Credit Union schools’ quiz on the 1st February in the Mount Errigal Hotel. The pupils from 5th and 6th classes were involved and they all enjoyed participating in this event. Well done to all!
1916:

Many classes are now preparing for Proclamation Day on the 15th March. Our national flag will be raised at the front of the school on that day and pupils are learning about the 1916 Easter Rising in class. Mr John Ruddy (also known as “Manny May”) delivered excellent workshops last Friday to 5th and 6th classes on the “Significance of 1916 in Shaping our Country”.
Safer Internet Day:

Tuesday 9th February has been designated national “Safer Internet Day”. Pupils in all classes will learn how to stay safe on the internet. Parents/guardians can access lots of handy tips on this topic at www.webwise.ie Workshops on this topic have been arranged for 5th and 6th classes. 
Hurling and Camogie:
Mrs Larkin and Mrs Molloy are continuing lunchtime training with our camogie and hurling teams. We are hoping to play some local schools in the near future.

Sports Hall Athletics:

Our local “Sports Hall Athletics” competition takes place on Wednesday 10th February. Ms McGinley, Ms Mahoney, Ms Hughes and Mr McFadden are preparing our teams for this great local competition. Indoor athletics is not weather dependent and pupils really enjoy participating in this event. We wish them lots of luck!
Choir:
Members of the school choir are busy preparing with Mrs McLaughlin and Ms K. Dunne for the Confirmation ceremony in the Cathedral on the 25th February. Their performance at the Confirmation ceremony every year always makes this special occasion even more enjoyable.
Grúpa Ceoil:
Ms Davies is working with our Grúpa Ceoil (Music Group). This group hope to have a performance ready for our Seachtain na Gaeilge assembly here in the school in March.
Slógadh: 

Mrs Kennedy has entered our 5th classes in the local Slógadh competition which takes place at the end of the month. This competition celebrates the Irish language, Irish music and culture. We wish them well with their preparations and performance.

	Parents’ Association:

The committee wish to thank everyone who has supported fundraising initiatives this year. €3,900 has been raised so far. This money was raised when the “Bag to School” event took place during the 1st term, through ticket sales for the pantomime and at the very successful Christmas party, whilst money was also collected when 1st class sang Christmas Carols in the Courtyard Shopping Centre. The money has been transferred to the Board of Management of the school and is being spent on upgrading the school library.

Another “Bag to School” event has been arranged for Monday 29th February. Full details (and bags) will be sent home nearer the time.

Your continued support is much appreciated.

Parents’ Association Committee.
         


Yours sincerely,

____________________________
Mr. Luke Kilcoyne. Principal Teacher.









